
Exalted Ruler Bill Costa 

August is upon us. Joyce and I Attended the Elks National 157th 
Convention in Atlanta, GA last month. Many committees that were 
held mentioned they are going to make the Elks a better 
organization. Seminars for the officers to teach them how to do 
their jobs better and more efficiently. 
 
Past Exalted Rulers and Exalted Rulers representing about 30 states 
across the nation performed the flag charge ritual. The States Flag 
presentation was displayed during the initiatory ritual with 6,038 
registered guests watching. 
 
A total of eleven resolutions were voted on and passed by the 
membership present to bring our statutes up to date. A complete 
list can be seen on the Internet at www.Elks.org website. 
  
The 2022 Hoop Shoot winners, Bree Besonen, sponsored by Copper 
County, MI Lodge No 404, is now a two-time national champion in 
the girl’s division, and Brendan Smith, sponsored by Marrietta, GA 
Lodge No 1657 for the boy’s division and with a perfect score. 
 
The Auburn Lodge is still looking for volunteers to help. Dick Robart 
can use all the help he can get for his clean-up and maintenance 
crew (See his article). We are still looking for a Loyal Knight to 
complete our Lodge officers. This is a position on the chain to be the 
future Exalted Ruler. Our kitchen and dining room also need help. If 
you see any member with a red, white, and blue name tag, just walk 
up to them and ask. They can direct you to the proper person to 
help you.  
 
Fraternally 
Bill Costa, Exalted Ruler 
(916) 205-2715Bill Costa 
Exalter Ruler 
bfcosta@yahoo.com 
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The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday:  3-6:30PM 
Wednesday:  9AM-4PM 

Thursday:  On Lodge Meeting nights 3-7:30PM 
Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Simmons 

530-887-1638 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising:  

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

                 Elks Lodge Officers 
 

Exalted Ruler – Bill Costa 

Leading Knight- Bob Souza 

Loyal Knight – Lisa Haynes  

Lecturing Knight – Jim Darnell  

Secretary – Bill Chelonis 

Treasurer – Wayne Helley 

Tiler - Rudy Pelzman 

Esquire - Chuck Cooper  

Chaplain – Joyce Costa  

Inner Guard – Terry Houk 

Organist - Linda Wismar  

5th Year Trustee – Kathy Madeiros  

4th Year Trustee – Gary Cupler  

3rd Year Trustee  - Jimmy Mullenix 

2nd Year Trustee – Patricia Hall 

1st Year Trustee – Jack Meylink 
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From the Desk of the Secretary – Bill Chelonis 

 
 
Why do the doors of the Lodge need to be “locked” and 
controlled with a membership card for enter during an 
Elks event or function? 
 
There are two reasons for this. First the Benevolent and 
Protective Order of Elks (BPOE) is a private club with 
dues paying membership. The Second is because we 
have a Club License with the Alcohol Beverage and 
Control (ABC). 
 
Let’s discuss the first one. The preamble of the BPOE 
states: “To inculcate the principles of Charity, Justice, 
Brotherly Love and Fidelity; to recognize a belief in God; 
to promote the welfare and enhance the happiness of its 
members; to quicken the spirit of American patriotism; 
and cultivate good fellowship; to perpetuate itself as a 
fraternal organization, and to provide for its 
government.” Membership is a privilege. 
 
The Second reason is that with a Club License from the 
Alcohol Beverage and Control (ABC) it states: “The holder 
of a club license may exercise all of the rights and 
privileges permitted by an on-sale general license but 
may sell and serve alcoholic beverages for consumption 
with the licensed establishment only to bona fide 
members of the club and their bona fide guests.” 
We have a lot of guests coming into the Lodge during a 
function that are NOT with their bona fide member nor is 
the member signing them in the guest register book, 
which is required. Members please be present to sign 
your guests into the Lodge. Guests are not to sign in for 
themselves. And please don’t “TAILGATE” (meaning 
leaving the door open for someone else to follow you 
into the Lodge unless you know them). We are finding 
guests coming in behind other members that don’t know 
these people. We could lose our Club License. This is very 
serious. Please be aware of who follows you into the 
Lodge and question them if you don’t know them.  
 
As always if you need to get a hold of me call my cell 
phone (530-570-8896) or email me b.chelonis@att.net 
and I will be more than happy to assist you.   
 
Fraternally Yours 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER, 
Lodge Secretary 
 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
mailto:b.chelonis@starband.net


THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS HAVE 
NOT PAID THEIR 2022-2023 DUES. 

Fred Abbott 
Rod Adamson 
Caroline Allbee 
Patricia Alwan 
Kyle Arfsten 
Nanette Barrera 
Mike Barrett 
John Benstead 
Larry Brabbin 
Patrick Brady 
Ron Butler 
Kenneth Carlson 
Duane Causie 
Sonja Conklin 
Darrell Davis 
Paul Diquattro 
Richard Disman 
Fred Dutton 
Leonard Ferretti 
Ron Fontaine 
Cliifford Hardle 
Steven Hoegel 
Kevin Ingalls 
Mac Jenness 
Nick Johnson 
Matt Jordan 
Ruth Means 
Jack Moss 
Theresa Nann 
Richard Neal 
William Peters 
David Pickett 
Anton Pieper 
John Pratt 
Glen Riggs 
William Rockefeller 
Larry Rolufs 
Eugene Scherer 
Dan Shaffer 
Larry Shafto 
Christopher Slane 
Robert Smeja 
Linda Talso 
Julia Thomas 
Stan Trew 
Charles Twardus 
Sharon Wagner 
Rex Wakefield 
Charles Watkins 
Jeffrey Weaver 
Lyle Westoby 
Stephen Wilson 

 

 
  

  Sickness and Distress 
 
No news is good news. 
 
Keep all the people in your thoughts 
and prayers. 
 
Remember to let me know if you hear 
of any sickness or distress and good 
news is always welcome also. 
 
530-392-0523 
jimdarnell538@gmail.com 
 
Fraternally, 
Jim Darnell 
Sickness & Distress & Good News 
Lecturing Knight 
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LODGE CLEAN UP REMINDER 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st 
Wednesday each month at 9:00 am. The next 
one is on August 3rd.  
 

In July, we did some general cleanup inside & 
outside, cleaned the patio, cleaned and dusted 
bar area, dusted all fans, cleaned & dusted 
windows, cleaned bar, cleaned margarita 
machine, vacuumed carpets, cleaned & sanitized 
tables & chairs, cleaned coffee bar area, cleaned 
the bar stools and bar front, organized large 
storeroom,  and much, much more.  
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that 
worked in July: PER Dick Robart, Tiler Rudy 
Pelzman, Ron Bailey, Tom Eastman, Ray 
Simoneau, Michael Van Hook, Jim Nordstrom, 
Dan Sokol, Gary Cox, Henry Tukloff , Jim Harris, 
Gene Stager, Kent Kirby, and Tim Palmer. 
 
Turnout was much better but, we can always 
use a few more. PLEASE come out and give us a 
hand next time.  
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
 
NOTE I shut off our land line only use the cell 
number 
 
530-906-1945 cell 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 
The following prospective Candidate(s) 
have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks #1691. 
 
Kayla Johnson 
Auburn 
Proposer: Bob Souza 
 
David Wilens 
Lincoln 
Proposer: William Wilkinson 
 
Blake Campbell 
Auburn 
Proposer: Bill Chelonis 
 
Michael Jones 
Auburn 
Proposer: Kent Kirby 
 
The above candidate(s) applications 
were sent to the investigation 
committee and will be balloted on 
Thursday August 11th while initiation is 
scheduled for Thursday August 25th. 
 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


      August Birthdays 
 01 Davis, Darrell  
 01 de Knoop, Richard A  
 02 Conci, Jacqueline Anne  
 02 Kubik, Thomas D  
 03 Cole, Robert L  
 03 Gosch, Gordon R  
 05 Ziegler, John Floyd  
 06 Ivovic, Petar  
 07 Ingalls, Kevin  
 08 Elder, Jerry W  
 10 Arnold, Raymond  
 10 Jacobsen, Rodney  
 10 Murschel, Elizabeth  
 10 Tooker, David B  
 11 Jenkins, Jack  
 11 Schindler, Paul  
 12 Christensen, Dave  
 12 Harrison, David  
 12 Richiger, Kate  
 17 Abbott, Fred  
 19 Collom, Craig David  
 19 Fuller, Richard B  
 19 Turri, Bonnie M  
 20 Hupp, Dewitt  
 21 Barber, Michael E  
 21 Jarnagin, Ron 'Fuzzy'  
 21 Patino, Arthur R  
 21 Rau, Peter G  
 22 Pratt, John A  
 23 Chaix, Dave  
 23 Picaman, Jerry A    
              25          Hicks, Randall  
 25 McDaniel, Paul T  
 25 Moore, Harlan  
 26 Amick, John W  
 27 Benzie, Harry F  
 27 Craig, Gary D  
 27 Darnell, June  
 27 Lombardo, Albert  
 27 May, Walter  
 28 Bisson, Bill B  
 28 Brown-Silva, Elly  
 28 Jenanyan, Elaine R  
 29 Shindelbower, Theresa    Ann  
              30          Ringor, Richard 
 

POOL TOURNAMENT  
RESULTS FOR JUNE 
June 1st  
1st  Roger Imsdahl  
2nd  Gary Hubbard  
3rd  Manny Martinez  
Attendees:   
Chuck Cooper  
Rick deKnoop  
Mike Cosby  
Bill Costa  
Ron Ruskauff  
 
June 8th 
1st Gary Hubbard  
2nd Don Council  
3rd  Chuck Cooper  
Attendees: Rick deKnoop  
Mike Cosby  
Bill Costa  
Manny Martinez  
 
June 15th 
1st   Gary Hubbard  
2nd  Bill Costa  
3rd  Rick deKnoop  
Attendees: 
Don Council  
Wayne Helley  
Nancy Cremarosa  
 
June 22nd 
1st   Manny Martinez  
2nd  Chuck Cooper  
3rd  Rick deKnoop  
Attendees: 
Bill Costa  
Nancy Cremarosa  
Jack Meylink  
Roger Imsdahl  
Mike Cosby  
Don Council  
 
June 29th 
1st   Chuck Cooper  
2nd  Mike Cosby  
3rd  Gary Hubbard  
Attendees: 
Nancy Cremarosa  
Bill Costa  
Bud Derenne 
Don Council  
Rick deKnoop  
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SHUFFLEBOARD  
RESULTS FOR JUNE 
June 1st 

1st place - Julie Pollock 
2nd place - Ellen Whitty 
3rd place - Barbara Hewitt 
 
June 8th 
1st place - Julie Pollock 
2nd place - Glenda Cooper 
3rd place - Ellen Whitty 
 
June 15th 
1st place - Julie Pollock/Ann Council 
2nd place - Barbara Hewitt/Ellen Whitty 
3rd place - Joyce Costa/Glenda Cooper 
 
June 22nd 
1st place - Ann Council/Maureen Borg 
2nd place - Barbara Hewitt/Ellen Whitty 
3rd place - Glenda Cooper/Kris Cosby 
 
June 29th  
1st place - Barbara Hewitt 
2nd place - Kris Cosby 
3rd place - Julie Pollock 

 



 

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

 

 

 

     

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 

 

 

  

5 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

ADVERTISING RATES: 
MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Contact Linda Simmons 530-887-1638 

 
 

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

LEADING KNIGHTS CORNER 

Hello members. August is here and is known as the dog 

days of summer. Five of you turned in your piggy banks. 

Thank you! I counted the coins, put the amount on each 

piggy bank, and left them on the ticket counter in the 

foyer. Please pick them up when you come to the Lodge. 

Two of the pigs had no name on them. Please remember 

to put your name on them so I can give you credit toward 

a 52 Club or Century Club member. I have set a goal of 

$30,000.00 for our Lodge this year. With 561 

memberships, it is only $53.48 per member or $1.03 per 

week or .15 cents per day. If you put your loose change in 

the piggy bank daily, you will be surprised how much it 

adds up to in a short time. After the brunch in September, 

we will have pig races in the afternoon as a fundraiser for 

the piggy bank. Please attend. Those who have attended 

our District Jamboree know how much fun it is. That's it 

for this month. Have fun this summer but be safe. 

Fraternally, 
Bob Souza, Leading Knight 
 

 

Leading Knight Bob Souza and wife Sybella with 
Penelope.  Major Project Theme Child 2022-2023 
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Veterans Corner 
 
Here it is, August.  Heat wave after heat wave.  That is normal for our summers here in Northern California.  Hop in a 
pool and cool off.  This is also the middle of the bar-b-que season.  I like my steak medium to medium well. 
The $50 food vouchers are now in a holding pattern as the Placer County Veterans Service Officer (PCVSO) is 
transitioning to a different profession.  When a new PCVSO is appointed, our program will continue. 
Recently, I wrote requesting your response to any help this committee might be able to provide you.  With no responses 
to date, I have to assume that all is well in our community.  Speaking of community, the Auburn Elks Lodge is expanding 
in the area of entertainment.  On Taco Tuesday, July 12, a large group of members engaged in the game of "Corn Hole." 
Music was playing, and by my observation, there was a lot of cheering going on.  It looked like a lot of fun to me.  Come 
on down and participate.  There are more activities planned for your enjoyment.  
A significant event is the whole month of November.  It is dedicated to our Veterans.  If you are a Veteran and would 
like to be recognized for your service, please provide me with an 8x11 picture of you, preferably in uniform, and a brief 
bio of your military service.  This committee will see that you are placed on the "Wall of Honor"  displayed in the Lodge 
room in November. 
On the lighter side, a company owner was asked how she motivated her employees to be on time.  She smiled, replying, 
"It's simple.  I have 30 employees and 29 free parking spaces.  One is paid parking." 
Remember our American service members around the world.  They fight for freedom, all the freedoms we take for 
granted.  Pray for their safe return to their loved ones as they travel thru harm's way.  Add a prayer for your family, 
friends, and community as well.  Until we meet up again, keep smiling and be a good neighbor.  God Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail:    laketahoe@att.net 
Cellphone: (916) 316-1530 
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August 2022   
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September  2022 


